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School Health Advisory Council Meeting Summary 
American Lung Association of Florida 

 

April 12, 2018 

 

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 

Introduction Meeting led by Raquel Smith.  She welcomed attendees and asked them to introduce 
themselves.   

 

Approval of 
Agenda 

Approval of agenda following motion by Dr. Cathy Burns seconded by Paula Triana. 
 

Agenda approved. 

Approval of 
Summary  

Approval of summary following motion by Dr. Cathy Burns seconded by Dr. Anne Faraone.   Approved summary 
 For 3-8-18. 

Old Business Mental Health Committee – No one from the committee available to report 
 
Wellness Promotion Task Force (WPTF) – Paula Triana informed that the School District is   
in the process of completing the application and requirements for the Healthy School District 
Assessment due this Friday, April 13.  The requirements and the application process has 
changed, therefore, they are not sure if they will be able to maintain the gold status.  They 
had a team on the Lets Move Campaign, over 50 schools and 11 departments participated 
which logged over 7 million minutes. The next WPTF meeting will be on Thursday, April 19th 
at the Board Room.  The theme is Safety Matter Everyone Working Together, they will have 
an Expo 25 minutes before and 25 minutes after the meeting. 
 
CDC Grant Advisory Committee – Cheryl Phillips informed that Pete Stewart is submitting 
the 5-year grant proposal due on April 13, 2018, they should know the outcome by July.  
They are adding more books dealing with bullying, LGBTQ and mental health to the diversity 
library for all elementary and secondary schools.  They had about 150 students, several 
police officers and 3 School Board Members -- Erica Whitfield, Karen Brill, and Marcia 
Andrews -- at the Pride Parade on March 25.  School Police officers and Pete staffed a booth 
the entire weekend at Palm Beach Pride Fest.  The Human Growth and Development 

curriculum is up for K-12 grade.  They are also in the process of revamping and modernizing 
9th grade and will work their way down the grade levels as needed. The high school HG&D 
curriculum deals with issues such as consent, sexting, sexual harassment, teen dating 
violence, sexual transmitted diseases, HIV, etc. 
 
School Health Services Report – Dr. Cathy Burns informed that the Federally Qualified 
Health Center Genesis Community Health Center and FoundCare are both presenting a 
health clinic in three high schools.   Genesis Community Health Center has a clinic in Atlantic 
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Community High School and will be presenting one in Boynton Beach Community High 
School.  FoundCare will be presenting a clinic in Palm Beach Lakes Community High School.  
Tessa Onia informed that the Genesis Clinic in Atlantic HS started on January 29th.  They 
mailed parents the letters and have been working on doing class visits, the teachers are very 
receptive.  They provide medical services, school physicals, sports physicals, manage 
chronic diseases, working on the VFC license to provide vaccines.  
Brenda informed that they are also waiting on the CLEO approval to do STD testing and the 
alarm system available for the pharmaceutical refrigerator/freezer in order to have the 
vaccines on site.  In addition, Joe Toste is a social worker at Atlantic HS and is very busy, 
they are interested in forming trauma groups after seeing the needs. The Boynton Beach HS 
clinic is still under construction; Mr. Sims, the principal, is eager to get services started and 
the social worker has already started providing services.   

New Business: 
SHAC Nomination 
 

Nomination for Corresponding Secretary:   
SHAC members nominate Alexa Lee for Corresponding Secretary 
All SHAC voting members voted for and agreed to make Alexa Lee the SHAC Corresponding 
Secretary. 

 

New Business: 
”The Volume and 
Acuity of the 
School Health 
Program in PBC” 

Ginny Keller - to best understand the volume and acuity of the Health Care District’s School 
Health Program in Palm Beach County, Ginny developed a jeopardy questions and answers 
game.   The questions and answers documents are attached below for your reference. 
 

4-12-18 Answers to 

Jeopardy Game.xlsx  
 

4-12-18 Jeopardy 

Game.xlsx  
 

 

Announcements Sophia Thomas invites all to take the Community Health Survey to assess the health needs 
of the community at FLHealth.gov/CMSSpecialtyPrograms.  She distributed flyers on Health 
Care Transition in the School Setting and Patient-Centered Medical Home; also handed out 
placemats with variety of community agencies and resources for children on the spectrum 
and special health needs. 
 
Dr. Loren Berry informed on several trainings at the Highridge Family Center:  
June 6th, Developmental Sexuality - by Dr. Richard Siegel 
June 27th  Social Emotional Regulation an Intergrade-able Approach 
If you want to be on their mailing list, give Dr. Berry your e-mail. 
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Paula Triana informed that there will be an employee health fair event on May 16th from 
11:00 am to 2:00 pm for resources for Alzheimer and Dementia. 
 
Alexa Lee informed that the Palm Beach County Youth Summit at Palm Beach Lakes High 
School will be on Saturday, April 28th from 9:00 am – 4:00 pm. This year’s theme is: Think 
Like a Boss – Act Like a Boss. They will have many workshops, panel on trauma informed, 
also a Parkland student will speak on school safety.  Please share on social media, Website: 
PBCYouthSummit.org.   
 
Dr. Michael Kane informed that May is Mental Health Awareness and Trauma Informed Care 
month.  Please go to Healthierdelray.org and click on Get Your Green On link to see 
resources and activities that are happening.  Many local communities are including 
proclamations on trauma informed care and mental health awareness in their meetings.  May 
24th is wear green day.  Also The Student Mental Health and Wellness Conference is 
scheduled for June 11th, contact Dr. Kane by email for more information at 
Michael.kane@palmbeachschools.org. 
 
Brenda Galie reminded everyone attending the SHAC meetings not to utilize the designated 
parking spaces reserved for staff members. 
 
Rachel Smith on behalf of SHAC, Dr. Johanna Albrecht and Dr. Seth Bernstein a heart held 
thank you to Dr. Cathy Burns for the many years that she has given to the community and 
children in Palm Beach County,  we all wish her the very best. 

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 1:18 pm.  Next meeting May 24, 2018, at 3:00 P.M.  
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